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FEATURING: Heather McAlpine, from Kiama, an international speaker, 

sharing her personal and faith experiences. “Treasures in the Darkness”

Please RSVP by Friday 28 August 
P: 4464 2558 or 4464 1504 | E: champson@ozemail.com.au

High Tea 
at St Luke’s

Saturday 5 September 2015 - 2.00pm 
at St Luke’s Hall, 68A Princess Street, Berry

$10 pp 
BOOKING ESSENTIAL
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Berry Preschool 
Fundraiser Trivia Night
Saturday 29th August 6pm

More details on Page 5.

Around sixty people attended the second 
offi cial public meeting of the Forum, which 
was held on 9 July at the Berry School of 
Arts.
Feedback was provided on matters raised 
in June, including the draft constitution, 
the propose Coolangatta Mt land transfer to 
National Parks, Garden Club’s proposal to 
have Council take the spare parcel of land 
off George St from RMS for a community 
park, the strategic master plan, an island for 
the duck pond at Mark Radium Park and 
Garden Club’s concerns about the condition 
of the oldest section of the cemetery.

The Berry Forum
New matters raised from the fl oor included 
the need for better fencing of the off-leash 
dog walking paddock on North Street, 
upgrades and funding status of work on the 
School of Arts building, status of the Berry 
Taxi Service, status of the campaign to 
make Berry free of plastic bags, a footpath 
for Kangaroo Valley Road, public toilets and 
status of Council’s North Street Concept 
Plan.
Council status on major development 
applications is –
-  Final adjudication for Mount Hay Road 

proposal, Tuesday 28 July at 4pm.

- JRPP public meeting for Rockfi eld Park 
likely to occur 25 August.

Over 300 residents now automatically 
receive minutes and agendas by email. The 
email address for the Forum is berryforum@
hotmail.com.
A new website for the Forum can now be 
accessed at www.berryforum.org.au
A two-thirds majority favoured bi-monthly 
Forum meetings (unless an issue of major 
concern arises). The next meeting date will 
be advised by email and on the website.

 

Community Group
Leaders Get Together

Thursday 6th August 2015 at the Berry Courthouse
If your Community Group is registered with the
Berry Alliance and Town Crier you should have

received a notice about this.
RSVP to Nancy by email: towncrier@berryalliance.org.au.
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TOWN CRIER INFORMATIONTOWN CRIER INFORMATION

The Town Crier is produced by the 
Berry Alliance, Inc.

The purpose of this publication is to 
communicate to the people of  Berry about 
community activities and to generate a 
small income for the Berry Alliance to cover 
administrative costs.

MEMBERSHIP
Membership of the Berry Alliance costs $10 
pa. It aims to share information amongst 
community groups and individuals, and to 
ensure that Berry continues to be a community 
we are proud of.
Membership is open to Berry community 
groups and individuals.
To join the Berry Alliance, write to 
PO Box 202, Berry NSW 2535

CONTACT DETAILS:
ALL TOWN CRIER ENQUIRIES: 
0428 037 572
towncrier@berryalliance.org.au
ALL BERRY ALLIANCE ENQUIRIES:
Secretary: 0449 569 059
Email: info@berryalliance.org.au

Post Offi ce Box 202, Berry NSW 2535

TOWN CRIER EDITORIAL BOARD
Rick Gainford 
Jennifer Clapham
Nancy Davies
Contributors are those from the Berry community 
who have news or views relating to residents of the 
area. The opinions expressed in the Town Crier are 
not necessarily those of the Berry Alliance or the 
Editor. The Town Crier is published every month, 
with a circulation of 2300.

Ongoing work with 
Fulton Hogan

Members of the Shed handing over site desks to Fulton Hogan

Fulton Hogan, the by-pass construction 
company, continues to seek out the Shed to 
produce a variety of timber units to be used 
as part of their ongoing construction of the by 
pass. “We have already made a large number 
of nesting boxes and now we are making 25 
on site desks to be used at outdoor locations” 
said Chairman Peter Johnstone.
The Annual General Meeting of the Berry 
Men’s Shed will be held on Thursday 13th 
August. This year the meeting will be moved 
away from our lunch room to the Uniting 
church hall. All fi nancial members of the 
Shed are welcome to attend. The meeting will 
commence at 11.00am.

This month the Men’s Shed is undertaking a 
survey of its members. “This is the fi rst time 
a survey has been carried out since 2009 
and we have a number of new members 
whose views we would like to capture” said 
Secretary Richard Wiseman. “We are looking 
to establish what brings them to the Shed, 
what they want from the Shed and what skills 
they require to carry out their projects.” said 
Richard.
The Shed is open on Tuesday and Thursday 
from 9.00am to 3.30pm and is located at 146 
North Street.
Richard Wiseman
Secretary

Shoalhaven Canassist Committee has much pleasure in inviting
You and your friends to an

Antique Wedding Dress Parade 
ON SATURDAY 15TH AUGUST

Time 2pm afternoon tea provided

AT THE NOWRA SCHOOL OF ARTS
Cost is $20 per person tickets at the door

R.S.V.P. Dorothy with approximate numbers

Email: coldot@shoal.Net.Au • Phone: 4464 2717 leave a message

CANASSIST HELPS ALL SHOALHAVEN RESIDENTS WITH CANCER 
WHO FIND THEMSELVES IN FINANCIAL DIFFICULTIES.
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Editor’s NoteEditor’s Note
The closing date for our 
SEPTEMBER issue will be 
Wednesday 12th AUGUST
Please submit prior to 
this date if it is your fi rst submission.
Material can be submitted via e-mail to:
towncrier@berryalliance.org.au 
or drop box in the Berry Post Offi ce 
PO Box 202 Berry 2535, 
Phone 0428 037 572. 
For subscriptions contact the Editor or visit www.
berryalliance.org.au/subscription.html

Nancy Davies - BERRY TOWN CRIER

Roll up .... Roll up .... It’s Show Time! 12
Roll up .... Roll up .... It’s Show Time! Once 
again the Berry School of Arts doors are set to 
open for the annual Berry Camellia and Floral 
Show at 12 noon on Saturday, 2 August and 
then from 10am - 2pm on Sunday. If you 
have never called in to see this spectacular 
display of blooms, you have been missing 
one of Berry’s oldest events.
The original Show was staged in 1963 by the 
Social Committee of the Berry School of Arts 
to raise funds for the upkeep of the building. 
In 1968, organisation of the Show passed to 
the Chesalon Nursing Home Auxiliary who 
then passed it on to the Berry Garden Club in 
1991. We have been doing it ever since. Fifty 
three years of history makes this the longest 
running Camellia Show in the same venue in 
NSW. Berry can be proud of this record!
Entry to the Show is only $5 with catering 
provided by the David Berry Hospital 
Auxiliary. The Camellia Show Convenor, 
Lorraine Heath and her husband, Stan, 
recently returned from the combined NSW 
and National Camellia Shows in Sydney with 
one National and two State awards for their 
entries. In the points score competition they 
gained 3rd place overall with 20 fi rst places 
and 15 seconds. Our Show could not be in 
better hands!
It has not been good news, though, for the 
Camellias behind Karinya, the Palliative Care 
Unit at the Hospital. The two tall conifers 
were the fi rst to go, then the Camellias, 
followed by the roses, the gardenias and 
other plantings. It has been a mystery for 
the Garden Club volunteers who garden 
there once a month. The answer appeared in 
Autumn. Mushroom-like growths ballooned 

Berry & District Garden Club News

from plant bases - Armillaria root rot. Known 
as the honey fungus, it attacks living roots 
and is deadly to plants. We can only clear 
away affected plants to halt its spread, allow 
the soil to dry and then start planting again. 
Others have told us this is happening also in 
their gardens after our very wet summer.
Our AGM will follow our August meeting at 
7.30pm in St Luke’s Church Hall on Tuesday, 
18 August. There will be no guest speaker this 
month although Fungi, in a separate Kingdom 
of its own, could have been a fascinating 
topic. Instead, a generous supper will follow 
the AGM allowing time to mingle. Visitors are 
always welcome. For more information on 

Camellia Show organisers: Lorraine Heath, Carol Hampson, Mary Seelis, Bob Croker 

the B&DGC or the Camellia Show, please visit 
our informative website www.berrygardens.
org.au or contact our secretary, Gail Paton on 
0413 893 508.
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   Professional Offices FOR LEASE      
Beautiful landmark historic building in Berry CBD. Ducted 
air-conditioning, verandahs, ensuites and some with car   
spaces. Private entrance, carpet & 2 suites with marble     
fireplaces.                                                                                     
Suite:           5 22m2 + ensuite bathroom                        
           7 21m2 + ensuite bathroom                        
           8 12m2 + private bathroom                        
           9 10m2 + private bathroom                        
          10 15m2 + ensuite bathroom                        
                                                                                                        

Belle Property Berry – Call Gary Dale for a confidential enquiry.     
           

                   - 02 4464 1636 -                         

belle property berry
122 queen street -  02 4464 1636
berry.info@belleproperty.com

stylish marketing and 
premium results.
whether you are selling a simple
studio or a million dollar property, our
stylish marketing and experienced
agents will provide a premium result.

call our office today for an 
obligation free appraisal.                      

  

    Coffee House- FOR SALE 

       HIGH CA$H FLOW/ NET PROFIT  
  Business built on a strong repu- 
  -tation with locals & visitors for 
  outstanding quality & service in 
  a modern environment. Major 
  pedestrian traffic, car parking  
  at door. Turnkey operation and 
  current owner will assist and 
  train for a seamless transfer. 
                 PRICED TO SELL!                    

     Belle Property Berry - enquiries in 
              confidence to Gary Dale. 

       - 0418 211 917 - 

From our fundraising activities throughout the year other donations 
were also made to Marine Rescue Shoalhaven, Variety The Children’s 
Charity, Guide Dogs NSW, Australian Rotary Health Foundation, and 
various Rotary International causes including funding shelter boxes 
to disaster zones in Nepal and Vanuatu, Rotary Oceania Medical 
Aid for Children and also Rotary’s PolioPlus eradication campaign. 
At the Rotary District 9710 changeover Berry Rotarian Ken Hutt was 
awarded the Excellence in International Service for his extensive work 
with  Rotary’s PolioPlus.
The next major fundraising event by the Club is the 4th annual Berry 
Small Farm Field Days to be held on Friday and Saturday 11 and 
12 September. Last year’s Field Days were recognised at the Rotary 
District 9710 changeover night with the Club being the proud recipient 
of the District Community Award. This prestigious award is given for 
extensive involvement of the Club’s members, thorough planning and 

The Rotary Club of Berry has entered its 56th year. At our annual 
changeover dinner retiring Club President Tina Ballard handed over the 
reins of the Club for 2015-2016 to President Andrew Bevan and also 
made a number of donations. Cheques were presented to representatives 
of various charities (see photo) including A Taste of Paradise, Men4Life, 
Trek4Kidz, Mercy Ships, Angel Flight, CanAssist Shoalhaven, St Johns 
Ambulance, and Domestic Violence Services YWCA.

review of a project and meeting an identifi ed need of the community.
A feature of this year’s Small Farm Field Days will be all things to 
do with gardening. Exhibitor numbers are expected to be well up on 
previous years and we welcome the Berry Vet Clinic as a Gold Sponsor 
once again. Some of the funds from this year’s event will also be put 
aside for the Club’s next major local community project of a children’s 
adventure playground in Berry. 
Any organisation or group still interested in exhibiting need to hurry 
with their booking as there are only a few weeks to go. Full details 
can be obtained from www.berryrotary.org.au or by calling Field Days 
Coordinator Paul Andersen on 4403 0300. 
Rotary Club of Berry - proving service above self is alive and well in 
our community.
Haseena Tweddle
Rotary Club of Berry, Inc

Charity representatives receiving donations from 2014-2015 President Tina Ballard (right).
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On Saturday 29th August at 6pm Berry Pre 
School will be hosting a Hats & Wigs Trivia 
night at the Great Southern Hotel. Everyone 
is invited to come along for a fun night out in 
your favourite hat or wig to help raise money! 
Tickets are $35 person and include dinner, 
trivia and the chance to win lots of lucky door 
prizes. A DJ will be on hand to crank the 
tunes when the trivia fi nishes. You can buy 
tickets at the Great Southern Hotel or from 
Pre School. We would like to thank Country 
Birdie, the Flying Pig Precinct, the Berry 
Tea Shop and Whitesands Travel who have 
all donated lucky door prizes so far. Check 
out the Berry Pre School Facebook page for 
updates on what you could win! Organise a 

BERRY PRE SCHOOL

table, fi nd your favourite hat or crazy wig and 
buy your tickets today! We look forward to 
seeing you there.
So what are we raising money for? The 
money we raise as a community enables our 
wonderful teachers to run programs such 
as the onsite Shoalhaven Zoo Visits, Music 
and Art programs that require specialist 
teachers and offsite excursions that come at 
a cost and require transport. When it comes 
to maintaining the grounds we often have 
family working bees but sometimes the work 
requires a professional which again costs 
money. So a HUGE thank you to everyone 
that gets involved and keeps making all of 
this happen for our very special children. 

We would to make a special mention of 
Oceans Breeze candles in Nowra. For a 
Mother’s Day gift idea Ocean’s Breeze 
candles in Nowra poured a special candle 
with a unique scent for our Pre School. 
The original idea was that Pre School would 
receive $5 from each candle sold but to 
our delight when presented with a cheque 
Ocean’s Breeze refused to take it. The lovely 
owner Liz chose instead to donate all the 
money raised from the candle sales and we 
are incredibly appreciative of her gesture. 

We hope to see you on Saturday 
29th August at our fundraiser!

Hats & Wigs 
Trivia Night

THE GREAT SOUTHERN 
HOTEL

$35 PER PERSON
Dinner, Lucky Door Prizes

Trivia & DJ

SATURDAY 29TH AUGUST 6PM

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM THE GREAT 
SOUTHERN HOTEL & BERRY PRE SCHOOL

FU
N
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THE VILLAGE
GREEN NURSERY

at the bottom of the council car park
165A Main Road Kangaroo Valley
OPEN 7 DAYS 9.00AM TO 4.30PM

We are an independent
local garden centre stocking:
• a wide range of edible plants
• many varieties of ornamental trees
• a wide range of native plants
• pretty perennials
• potted colour
• many exotics
• tube stock of local native species
• and much more

Free delivery to Berry
Phone Darren or Janet on 44651 533
E: thevillagegreen@exemail.com.au

Find us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/thevillagegreennursery

 

2PM SUNDAY 16 AUGUST
BERRY SCHOOL OF ARTS, ALEXANDRA STREET - BERRY 

Tickets: $25 or $20 concession
Tickets available at the door or book online now.

Book now: www.trybooking.com/IHQL
Visit us on facebook: www.facebook.com/steelcitystrings

Phone: 0467 869 478
 

Young Performers Grand Finalist Anna da Silva
joins vibrant new Steel City Strings orchestra to 

perform Mozart Violin Concerto No. 4.  
 

Other works on the program: 
Dvorak String Serenade.  Mendelssohn String 

Symphony. Bartok Romanian Dances.

There is something about horses that speaks 
to the heart of many young children. When 
out riding if you encounter youngsters there 
will be many who will stop and stare in 
awe, run to get a closer look or beg for the 
chance to pat a real live horse. A fortunate 
few have families with the desire and 
means to provide the chance for horse mad 
children to learn to ride; and perhaps, have 
their very own pony. Berry Riding Club has 
always been committed to giving junior riders 
opportunities to develop and refi ne their skills 
in a safe and supportive environment and a 
recent initiative is a series of regular Youth 
Training Days. Junior riders of all skill levels 
have a chance to train with experienced and 
capable coaches who combine knowledge, 
patience and empathy with an understanding 
of how to make learning enjoyable as well as 
safe. We are very fortunate to have capable 
and kind coaches like Danielle Fredericks 
and Marlene Battedou available to give 
young riders a good introduction to different 
aspects of equestrian sport. Their passion 
and enthusiasm for sharing their knowledge 
is truly inspiring.
The recent Training Day held on the 5th of 
July was a huge success with riders from 
near and far joining in the 
fun. Mounted games, fl at 
work, jumping and cross 
country were some of the 
activities on offer and all 
the participants learned a 
great deal and acquitted 
themselves very well.  All 
horses and riders looked 
very professional and 
smart on parade judging 
by the photos posted 
on the BRC Facebook 
page. In attendance 
were Mia Walker, Sienna 
Zwar, Bronte and Abbey 
Holcombe, Juliet Henry, 
Rachel Orr, Jayda Hinkley, 

NEWS FROM 
BERRY MUSEUM
Berry Museum is run by the Berry 
and District Historical Society Inc.

Lucy Chittick, Rebecca Muller, Breanna 
Wells, Jess Drewell, Talisha Oates and Brooke 
McPherson. I think there may have been 
many proud parents watching and enjoying 
the day too.
Our next Youth Training D ay is scheduled for 
August 2nd and those interested in attending 
can contact Berry Riding Club via Facebook 
or our website www.berryridingclub.com.
au. Entries for all BRC events are through 
Global Entries online and upcoming events 
are regular show jumping and dressage 
competitions. Our Annual General meeting 
was held on Tuesday 7th July with all offi ce 
bearers agreeing to continue their roles and 
unanimously elected. Memberships are also 
due now.  Come join the fun...

BERRY AND 
WORLD WAR I
The third session of this display presenting 
the history of WWI and the participation in it 
of the people of Berry is now up.
It deals with the stories of more of the boys 
from Berry who enlisted during the war and 
the parts of the war that occurred on the 
Western Front.
So come along and see this fascinating 
episode of the continuing story.

135 Queen Street, Berry
4464 3097

www.berryhistory.org.au
berrymuseum@bigpond.com 

Opening hours:
Saturday 11am to 2pm
Sunday 11am to 3pm

Mon to Fri in School Holidays 
from 11am to 2pm. 

ALSO OPEN BY ARRANGEMENT OUTSIDE 
THESE HOURS FOR A VISIT TO THE 
MUSEUM AS A SPECIAL EVENT FOR YOUR 
GROUP. 

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED BECOMING A 
MEMBER OF THE BERRY AND DISTRICT 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY AND HELPING RUN 
THE MUSEUM, ATTEND LECTURES ABOUT 
THE AREA IN WHICH YOU LIVE AND

OTHER HISTORICAL TOPIC OF INTEREST 
AND OPENINGS OF NEW DISPLAYS.  AS 
A MEMBER YOU WOULD RECEIVE “THE 
CHRONOGRAPH” ABOUT MUSEUM 
ACTIVITIES.
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Andrew Place Park
102 Queen St, Berry
(Behind the Newsagent)

Twice a Month ~ 8:00am ’til 2:00pm
2nd Saturday & 4th Sunday

Continuing to bring you 
seasonal produce, 

handmade products,
quality plants & more.

Enquiries: Contact Tricia on 0425 842 909Tricia on 0425 842 909

PRESS RELEASE

NEW STORE in BERRY
Nourish Kitchen + Lifestyle - 
Opening 1 September 2015
Nourish Kitchen & Lifestyle began quite literally as a SEED and dream planted in 
2012 by Michelle Darlington (Top 20 fi nalist on the fi rst ever Masterchef series in 
2009) who wanted to share her love of growing, cooking and sharing food with friends 
and the wider community. 

Michelle started her dream at 
the source of our food chain and 
developed a brand, called Seed It 
Up, promoting the growing of fresh 
food from 100% Organic Seeds.

After a gastronomic journey of four 
years in Sydney, Michelle returned 
home to the town of Berry to open 
a dedicated gourmet kitchenware 
store.

The Nourish Kitchen & Lifestyle 
philosophy is Taste, Inspire Share. 

“The Kitchen is the heart of every 
home, a place where stories are 
told, emotions shared and you can 
literally put LOVE on a plate to feel 
Nourished from the inside out”, 
say’s Michelle.

Whether you are looking for a 
gorgeous piece of cookware, 
tableware, the latest must have 
kitchen gadget, or delicious 
gourmet health foods, you will love 
the look and feel of the new store 
in Berry. Nourished Kitchen + 
Lifestyle is privileged to showcase many exclusive brands to Berry such as Le Creuset, 
Scanpan, Global Knives and many more.

Michelle is also planning an exciting calendar of events that will include demonstrations 
by visiting celebrity chefs, authors and health experts that will stimulate your taste 
buds…Stay tuned.

Nourish Kitchen + Lifestyle is located at shop 3, 68 Albert Street Berry, 
and is familiar to many as the ‘Red Shop’. We will be fl inging open the 
doors on the fi rst day of Spring and to celebrate we will be giving away 
a FREE packet of Organic seeds with every purchase. 

For further information 
Contact Michelle Darlington on 0411 744434
Email: mdtwistedlemon@gmail.com
www.nourishkitchen.com.au
FB: Nouris h Kitchen + Lifestyle

Berry Men’s Probus Club
 The Club’s Executive and Committee have 
been hard at work drawing up a calendar 
of activities for the forthcoming Probus year 
and the June meeting which also welcomed 
member’s partners had Paula Smith from 
the Shoalhaven Hospital present a most 
informative talk on her volunteer work with 
the medical charity “Mercy Ships” which 
provides an outstanding medical service, 
particularly to underdeveloped countries. 
This unique charitable service is worth 
checking out further.
The Guest Speaker arranged for July 
meeting is Ken Hutt who will provide details 
of his experiences with Paragliding in Tibet. 
Interesting speakers have been organised 
for meetings through to September which 
will be the next meeting that will include 
member’s partners. In addition outings to 
matters of interest are being organised for 
each month to which partners and visitors 
are most welcome. The next barbecue outing 
is programmed for August 20th with venue 
still to be announced.
The Men’s Probus Club meet at the Berry 
Masonic Village hall on the second Tuesday 
of the month at 9.30 am. More information 
regarding the Berry Probus Club can be 
obtained by contacting President Lindsay 
McNamara on 4464 1868 or Secretary Hugh 
McCowatt on 4422 9340.
David Armstrong 



Page 8 - The Town Crier  AUGUST 2015

The Joint Regional Planning Panel meeting to decide the 
Rockfield Park Development could take place on Thursday, 
August 27, 2015 as advised by the JRPP Secretariat. 
The meeting will be open to the public and provides the community a last opportunity 
to demonstrate their opposition to this inappropriate development. The community will be able 
to address the panel as part of the meeting process.

To recap the reasons why this development 
should not be allowed:

     Massive 50 acre development, 
42 accommodation units, spa and 
pool complexes.

     186 person conference / wedding function 
centre, bar and lounge

     80 seat restaurant

     100 car parking spaces

     Processing and storage of up to 80000 litres 
of sewerage.

How will this impact the Berry and Kangaroo 
Valley Community?

     A doubling of traffic on hazardous 
Kangaroo Valley and Tourist Roads

     Depletion of water aquifers and probable 
events of sewage flowing into creeks

     Impact and death to wildlife, ecology 
and the environment

     Economic impacts on and destruction 
of existing B&B businesses

     Disregards planning laws SLEP2014 that 
prohibits this type of development

     Disregards legal opinion by Senior Counsel 
Chris McEwen that says Wedding/Function 
Centres are prohibited in the RU1 zone 
under SLEP2014

Professional authorities have made the 
following statements in regard to the 
development.

     Shoalhaven Police Local Area Command 
in there submission to Council D15/218215 
 ‘...an increase of vehicular traffic of this 
number in this area ...will contribute to an 
increase in serious motor vehicle accidents, 
road trauma not to mention the increase in 
demand for emergency services’.

     Martens Consulting Engineering Report, 
June 23, 2015, commissioned by Shoalhaven 
Council on the Sewerage Management Plan 
in the S68 application report.

  “DA documentation does not address NSW 
DEC (2004) Environmental Guidelines – 
Use of Effluent by Irrigation”, and 

  “The offered solution does not comply with 
DCP 78 Performance Criteria P1, P2, P3, P5, 
P6, P7 nor P8 (See full report Shoalhaven 
Council D.A. Tracking- RA14/1004). 

Opportunity 
to say NO!

 UPDATE

Please continue to express your concerns by contacting local 
councillors and MPs directly or by writing submissions to Council.

Email: council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au | Subject: RA14/1004

Make sure you ‘LIKE’ us to share & for updates 
www.facebook.com/PreserveBellawongarah

This advertisement has been prepared by concerned local individuals, 
united to protect the pristine nature and environment of the Shoalhaven. 

We will inform the community as soon as the JRPP Meeting 
has been confirmed so that attendance will be maximised.
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Thinking of a Holiday?  

or Business Travel? 
Enjoy the ultimate in personal & professional travel  

planning with customised imaginative holidays, cruises & 
unique experiences. At a time and place that suits you. 

The best deals from an agent with over 20 years of  
experience.  

YYour Local Travel Specialist  
SShayne Tiplady  

m: 0410 548 704  
e: stiplady@mtatravel.com.au  

www.mtatravel.com.au/stiplady 
 ATAS A10541 | IATA 0235190-4 | ABN 62 001 907 188  

 
Thinking of a Holiday?   

or Business Travel?  

Your Local Travel Specialist 
Shayne Tiplady 

COUNCIL WORKSHOPS
Shoalhaven Council runs regular free 
workshops under their Home Sustainability 
program, to encourage and educate residents 
in a variety of sustainability topics. Bookings 
are essential: online at shoalhaven.nsw.gov.
au/Environment/Waste-and-recycling/Home-
Sustainability-Workshops, or by calling the 
Council on 4429 3129.  The program starts 
again in Spring. Workshop topics covered:
Composting; Stage 1 is for those who are new 
to composting, or need tips on improving a 
poor composting system.  Included is a free 
compost bin to get you started.  Stage 2 
covers more advanced topics, and different 
composting systems, but you must have 
completed Stage 1.  Workshops take around 
ninety minutes. 
 Bokashi Composting: a form of composting 
in a closed bucket system using micro-
organisms. The smaller size of a Bokashi 
bucket makes it a useful composting system if 
you live in a unit or townhouse, or don’t have a 
garden with space for a compost heap or bin.
Worm Farms; another ninety minute workshop 
to teach you all about setting up and feeding a 
worm farm.  Even if you have a compost bin, 
it’s worth also having a worm farm, for the 
excellent fertilizer it creates, which is excellent 
for plants and seedlings.
Organic Vegetable Gardening, and Healthy 
Soil, Healthy Life; these two workshops are 
complementary for improving your garden’s 
productivity.  
Natural Cleaning: practical tips for replacing 
chemical based cleaners with natural, non-
toxic alternatives.  Cut down on products that 
can be harmful to your health, while protecting 
the environment. Included in the workshop is 
a lesson on making your own cleaner to take 
home. 
Love your Leftovers: new to Council’s program, 
Stages 1 & 2 workshops promote reducing 
food waste.  Stage 1 topics include menu 
planning, pantry staples and food storage.  

Stage 2, for those who have completed 
Stage 1, offers demonstrations on how to use 
leftovers to make healthy, delicious meals 
in around thirty minutes, which you get to 
sample.  Adam Guthrie, wholefood chef, 
teaches these workshops.  Education never 
tasted so good! 
For further details: calendars.shoalhaven.nsw.
gov.au/Waste-Management-Events

ETHICAL SHOPPING
A new web site, goodonyou.org.au, from 
registered charity Ethical Consumers Australia 
brings together the latest information on 
brands’ status in categories of environmental 
impact and pollution, and fair wages.  The 
site rates hundreds clothing brands, and 
cosmetics and personal care products.  A 
phone app is in development, which will offer 
alternate product suggestions, store locations, 
and make it easy for you to give feedback 
to companies.  If you are concerned about 
making ethical decisions when shopping, this 
is a useful and proactive tool.  
The fashion industry employs one in six 
people in the world, and is the second most 
polluting industry (after the oil industry) so 
the choices we make have a huge impact 
on the environment and some of the world’s 
worst paid, least protected. The True Cost, a 
documentary about the fashion industry, is 
a shocking indictment of disposable fashion.  
The documentary has had limited release in 
Australia, with a few charity screenings, but is 
currently available on iTunes.  
We are comfortably insulated as a community 
from the realities of the vast clothing 
production industry, its negative impact on 
workers, and pollution of water supplies and 

farming land.  Changing the way we shop for 
clothes will make a huge difference the lives 
of others.  Fast fashion has come at a high 
cost, not only in the supply chain, but also as 
a growing landfi ll problem. Only around 60% 
of clothing donated to charities is saleable, 
and about a quarter is sent straight to landfi ll.  
Many modern fabrics, based on artifi cial 
fi bres, do not break down, but hang around 
for years or decades.  This type of wasteful 
consumption may make us feel rich, being 
able to buy new items every week if we desire, 
but it keeps us, and the supply chain workers, 
poor.  The only people who profi t are those in 
between, who add the huge mark ups.

FAIR TRADE
Along with more conscious decisions 
regarding clothes shopping, buying Fairtrade 
certifi ed items also gives a living wage to 
farmers and producers.  Check fairtrade.com.
au for brands, products and locations.

BUYING LOCALLY
When buying fruit and vegetables, try to 
choose seasonal produce, grown in Australia.  
Avoid out of season items shipped in from the 
US, South America and Europe.  Check the 
labels of tinned fruits and vegetables; buying 
Australian protects the livelihoods of our 
farmers. Here are some local businesses and 
enterprises that are also worth looking into;
Greenbox: Gerringong based food co-
operative, sourcing locally grown, seasonal 
produce. greenbox.org.au
The Treat Factory: bulk goods in minimal 
packaging.
South Coast Dairy: Milk and dairy products 
from local cows.
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of our commission towards a  
Berry organisation, school or 
charity of your choice.

10%

A part of the fabric of Berry for 38 years
Since we were established as Berry Real Estate  

because of the support of local community groups, charities and schools. 

To help Berry thrive this year, we will donate 10% of our commission to a local  
organisation, school or charity of your choice, which will be paid at settlement  

after the successful sale of your property.

Elders Real Estate Berry  |  121 Queen St, Berry NSW 2535  |  P +61 2 4464 1600  |  F +61 2 4464 1923  |  www.eldersberry.com

Berry’s best property matchmaking experts

Berry
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Come and Experience the Wonders of

Berry’s Newest Boutique Gift Shop
• Gifts for family and friends
• Willow Tree figurines
• Portmeirion, Spode and
Sophie Conran tableware

• Dartington crystal
• Whitehill silver
• Vases and ornaments
• Gifts for Special Occasions

Shop 4, Stan Burt Arcade,
94-96 Queen St, Berry, NSW 2535

festivetreasures.com.au
Facebook.com/festivetreasuresberry

Open 7 days, 9:30 am - 4:30 pm
(02) 4464 1416

Immerse yourself in a carefully
selected collection of
Gifts and Decorations
for Celebrating Life’s
Precious Moments
with Family and Friends.

Zonta
A NEW BROOM
Our May meeting saw the 
induction of the new committee 
for the year, and it is clear from 
the photo that we have an 
enthusiastic group to steer the 
club. All Zontians are expected 
to take a role in the running of 
the club and so we see some new 
faces to replace some of the old 
(?) ones. From left to right, Rita 
Sullivan, Cecilie Lewis, Lorraine 
Montgomery, Robyn Prowse, Pat 
Collins, Rosalie Fletcher, Mary 
Seelis.

A NEW AWARD
Along with other Zonta clubs in the state, we 
have agreed to support an annual award for 
a young indigenous woman who has made 
a marked contribution to the life of her 
school community. High schools are asked to 
nominate a Year 12 indigenous student who 
has shone in one or more of the following 
areas: Service, Leadership, Initiative, 
Determination to successfully complete her 
secondary education 
The criteria fo r this award is of a high standard 
and our club is happy to announce the 
runner-up is local student, Katlyn Wellington 
from Shoalhaven High School. Well done, 
Katlyn, we wish you well for the future.
The award presentation was made to Katlyn 
during NAIDOC Week in July.

A BIT OF TRIVIA
Once again the Club will be hosting a trivia 
night, so get those brains exercising for 
the night of Saturday, September 19 at the 
Uniting Church Hall, Albert Street, Berry, and 
bring along your cleverest friends to make up 
a team – eight to a table. Make it a picnic 
night with your own fabulous food – and wine. 
Bookings may be made through Carole 
Cassidy by September 13 on 0408 997 780, 
using  BSB 082 435 A/C139 7013. Entry cost 
will be $20 per head including coffee, tea, 
cake and a fun night, starting at 6.30pm.

A REMINDER 
TO ALL BOOK LOVERS
Being avid readers, club members have 
amassed a good collection of books which 
we would like to off-load so we can buy 

more books to read! On the third Friday of 
the month there will be another second-hand 
book sale outside the Pharmacy from 10am 
to 2pm so come along and fi nd just the book 
to curl up with during these chilly days.

HOT COFFEE, OR
TEA, OR CHOCOLATE
Just the thing to keep out the cold while 
discussing all things Zontian – come and 
join us and fi nd out just what it is we do that 
keeps we Zontians busy.
The back room at Our Book Shop is the place 
on August 20 at 10am.

DINNER MEETINGS
Held on the fourth Tuesday of the month at 
The Coachhouse, Berry Hotel, 6.30 for 7pm. 
Please  call  Mary  Seelis  for  bookings  on 
4464 1191.

Empowering Women Through 
Service and Advocacy
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Dip. Facial Refl exology
Dip. Rem. Massage
Dip. Japanese Cosmo Facelift Therapy
Qualifi ed Emmett Technique & Access Bars Practitioner.  
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Donna Barry
4/65 Queen Street, Berry
(operating from Berry Beauty)

P: 02 4464 1736
M: 0427 624 626

Do you suffer from? 
· Allergies or Sinus
· Anxiety or Stress
· Back & Hip discomfort
· Craving sugar, salt or spicy foods
· Foggy Brain—can’t think straight
· Heel & Foot pain
· Knee & Ankle restriction
· Menopausal & Hormonal Issues
· Migraines & Headaches
· Neck & Shoulder restriction
· Period pain, PMS

Donna can help you with these
and other health related issues. 

Berry Evening VIEW Club members will be celebrating 
their 34th birthday on Wednesday 19th August at 7pm 
at Berry Bowling club. We will be entertained by Sarah 
Turvey, a talented young Berry woman. 
VIEW National Councillor, Robyn Bursill, will be in attendance as well 
as visitors from other VIEW Clubs. Guests and friends are welcome to 
share in the festivities. Please ‘phone Kath on 4464 1032 by the prior 
Saturday for bookings and cancellations. 
This year we have welcomed Helen Barlow, a foundation member 
of Berry Evening VIEW Club who has rejoined after returning to the 
district. Val Kennedy Clark and Judy McMaster have also become new 
members. 
VIEW Clubs of Australia members are also celebrating their 55th 
Birthday this year.
VIEW members continue to support The Smith Family by sponsoring 
over 1,200 disadvantaged Australian students to get the most out of 
their education so they can create better futures for themselves.
Bookings are still available to VIEW National Convention to be held in 
Wollongong on 11-13 September. Visitors can attend for one day only 
if there is a particular speaker they wish to hear.
VIEW women also volunteer over 50,000 hours annually for The Smith 
Family by assisting children with reading at schools. Also, by helping 
at after school learning clubs and donating stationery items to students 
who are in need of these essential items for their school work. 
The Coffee Mornings held on 1st Thursday of each month are proving 
to be increasingly popular in a relaxed social environment. Visitors are 
welcome to join us for coffee, cake and chat. Next coffee morning will 
be at Sakana (the fi sh café behind Haven and Space) on 6th August 
2015 at 10.30am.                                 
Anne Rich
Publicity Offi cer

On behalf of the auxiliary and The Leprosy Mission I 
wish to thank you for your support of the street stall held 
at the end of June , we were thrilled with the income of 
$1600.00. This amount plus other income has been 
forwarded to the Leprosy mission to go towards the work 
in Nepal and the reconstruction of the hospital and 
other buildings damaged in the earthquake .It is always 
wonderful to know that the folk of Berry play such a great 
role in supporting others in such an amazing ways.
Nigeria is a culturally rich country. It’s the seventh most populated 
country in the world. It has more than 170 million people behind the 
second largest economy in Africa .And yet Nigeria faces devastating 
diseases that could be managed. Some of these diseases make up a 
group called Neglected Tropical Diseases or NTDs. They’re neglected 
because they’re easy to overlook, even though they’re very debilitating. 
Leprosy is one of these diseases. It affects more than 3,000 new 
Nigerians each year, ten pecent are children. 

Since TLM  Nigeria project began in July 2014 there’s been a strategic 
focus on two NTOs: Leprosy  and Lymphatic Filariasis (which you may 
have heard by the name Elephantiasis). The goal has been to lessen 
the impact that leprosy and other NTD- related disabilities have on 
people. With the prayers and funds from our donors, the project is well 
on its way to meeting that target. 

The more we learn about the work being carried out by TLM not 
only for those affected by leprosy but many other issues it gives 
us the incentive to raise more funds to help those who are living in 
unbelievable situations. I pray you will also support this work. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
CONTACT TRISH  ON 4464 1693 

OR 0401 151 820   
trishr.n@optusnet.com.au 
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4237 8280 www.bombo.com.au
Visit our beautiful showroom at 7 Johnson Street, Kiama Downs (near the IGA)

WE CARRY THE FABULOUS “BLINDS BY PETER MEYER” RANGE • ALL PRODUCTS COMPLY TO CORD SAFETY LAWS

blinds  |  curtains  |  shutters |  awnings

Knitting News …

Beanie Update
As reported in the June issue of the Town 
Crier, we were running a campaign to 
provide 200 hand-knitted beanies for 
street kids in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia. 
We surpassed all expectations and 
managed 300. As our contacts 
were limited in the number they 
could take back in their luggage, we 
were left with a dilemma as to how 
the beanies could be used. But after 
some local research, we 
have now distributed them 
all. Twenty went to men who 
live rough in and around 
Sydney (a Presbyterian 
project), twenty went to 
All Saints Care (Nowra) to 
be given to people doing it 
tough and 40 were given to 
The Salt Church, Bomaderry 
(they provide meals to 50 – 
60 people a week, who need 
help). The last twenty were 
given to the Renal Unit at 
Shoalhaven Hospital. It gives 
us great pleasure to think 
that on these cold winter 
days, some people may be 
just a little warmer because 
of our efforts.

Our thanks go to all in Berry who have 
knitted for this project.  It shows we 
are a warm-hearted lot.  The Knit with 
Love Group meets every Friday from 1 
to 3pm in St Luke’s Hall, Blue Room. 
Contact: Niesje Haines (4464 2558) 

or Lyn Oades (4464 3651). Newcomers 
always welcome.
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belleproperty.com

122 queen street, berry                   02 4464 1636

belle property berry
122 queen street -  02 4464 1636
berry.info@belleproperty.com

stylish marketing and 
premium results.
whether you are selling a simple
studio or a million dollar property, our
stylish marketing and experienced
agents will provide a premium result.

call our office today for an 
obligation free appraisal.                      

DAS RECEIVED
DA15/1710 Merchandise Display  
  3/58 Albert St, BERRY 
  9-Jun-15
DA15/1717 Dwelling Additions & Alterations 
  148 Kangaroo Valley Rd, BERRY 10-Jun-15
DA15/1722 Above Ground Swimming Pool 
  28 Albert St, BERRY 
  10-Jun-15
CD15/1159 Single Storey Dwelling 228 Beach Rd, BERRY 
  12-Jun-15
DA15/1760 A Board sign on footpath 
  65 Princess St, BERRY 19-Jun-15
DA15/1763 A Board Sign - Our Book Shop & Cafe 
  105 Queen St, BERRY 19-Jun-15
DA15/1773 Dwelling Additions & Demolition of Existing 
  Garage & Outbuilding  
  40 Victoria St , BERRY 22-Jun-15
DA15/1792 Dwelling Alterations & Additions including a 
  Swimming Pool & Deck
  15 Albany St, BERRY 24-Jun-15

The following Development Applications, Development Determinations and other items have been notifi ed through the month and in accor-
dance with Berry Alliance policy they have been placed on the Berry Alliance Notice Board in the window of the Post Offi ce, posted on our web 
site www.berryalliance.org.au and printed in the next available issue of the Town Crier. The Berry Alliance is the Community Consultative Body 
in Berry and we advertise all items that we are advised of by council so community members can have their say. Please Note: Council now have 
DA Tracking available on their web site where all details including submissions are displayed for your information. 
Go to: www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au and go to DA Tracking.

SHOALHAVEN CITY COUNCIL
News for Berry

 COMMUNITY CONSULTATIVE BODY - BERRY ALLIANCE

Applications are advertised in accordance with Council’s Community Consultation Policy for Subdivision and Development Applications and the 
Formulation of Development Guidelines and Policies. Please note, however, that not all applications on this list will be advertised and that advertising 
JUNE not commence immediately, particularly if important documentation has been omitted from the application.  If an application is required to be 
advertised, the relevant community associations will be separately notifi ed of the advertising period and the closing date for receipt of submissions.

DAS DETERMINED
SF10445 Two Lot Strata Title Subdivision of Vacant Land 
 9-Jun-15 - 17 Boran Pl  BERRY - Withdrawn
DA15/1351 Merchandise display on footpath adjacent to shop 
 (The Living Room) - 16-Jun-15 - 90 Queen St  BERRY
 Approved
DA15/1365 Temporary use for up to twelve months of a portion of 
 the land by the Berry Riding Club. Club activities to occur 
 Wednesday afternoons  Tuesday mornings and training
 days and competitions on two weekends per month. 
 17-Jun-15 - 43 Bong Bong Rd  BERRY - Approved
DA15/1321 Dwelling Additions including Permission to Occupy 
 Unauthorised Works - 23-Jun-15
 45 Borrowdale Cl  BERRY Approved
DA15/1465 Detached Storage Shed - 26-Jun-15 
 30 Huntingdale Park Rd BERRY - Approved
SF10430 Two Lot Rural Subdivision 26-Jun-15
 181 Wire Lane  BERRY - Approved
DA15/1549 Dwelling Additions - Swimming Pool, 
 Garage & Studio 26-Jun-15
 300A Mount Hay Rd - (priv)  
 BROUGHTON VALE - Approved
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• Household & Commercial Storage
• Climate Controlled Wine Storage
• Units individually alarmed
• Boxes & Transportation Arranged
• Free Move in Service

Ph: 4422 1955
Cnr Meroo Rd & Victa Way 

Bomaderry

Sunday 2nd AUGUST
Commencing at 11am

(no earlier)

78 
WOODHILL

MOUNTAIN RD 
BERRY

Variety: workshop, furniture,
old doors, bric a brac,

metal fi re etc.

GARAGE
SALE

JULY/AUGUST
28 July - Tuesday - The Zonta Club of Berry Dinner Meeting, Berry Hotel, Queen Street, 
Berry, 6.30 for 7pm. Book with Mary Seelis on 4464 1191.
2 August - Sunday - Berry Markets (Berry Country Fair) from 8am to 2.30pm, 
Berry Showgrounds.
2 August - Sunday - Starts at 11am (not earlier) Garage Sale – 
78 Woodhill Mountain Road Berry. 4464 2446.
5 August - Wednesday - Berry Computers for Seniors, Microsoft Offi ce, iPad, 
Taking and Managing Photos, Social Media. Contact Kevin Watson 4448 6267.
6 August - Thursday - Berry Alliance are hosting the Community Group Leaders 
Get Together From: 5.00pm at the Berry Courthouse.
14 August - Friday - RedBerry Quilters sewing day, 9.30am-3.00pm. St Luke’s Anglican 
Church Hall, Princess St, Berry.
14 August - Friday - CWA Monthly meeting 1pm CWA rooms Victoria Street. 
Contact Marie De La Torre 4423 2164.
16 August - Sunday - 2pm Meroo Union Church Service (Non- Denominational) 
followed by after-tea with time to chat. Cnr. Boxells Lane & Princes Hwy Meroo Meadow. 
Contact Brian Outen- 4464 2842 or 0418 486 076.
17 August - Monday - David Berry Hospital Auxiliary meeting at David Berry Hospital 
Conference Room 12.30 for light lunch then meeting.
17 August - Monday - Berry Meals on Wheels meeting at RSL Hall 
Alexandria Street Berry 9am - all welcome.
19 August - Wednesday - The Berry Evening VIEW Club monthly meeting 7pm 
Berry Bowling Club.
19 August - Wednesday - Berry Computers for Seniors, Microsoft Offi ce, iPad, 
Taking and Managing Photos,  Social Media. Contact Kevin Watson 4448 6267.
20 August - Thursday - The Australian Decorative and Fine Arts Society lecture at the 
Berry School of Arts at 7.30pm. Presentation: Charles Rennie Mackintosh: 
Artist, designer and architect.
22 and 23 August - Saturday and Sunday - THE SHOALHAVEN LYDIAN SINGERS 
PRESENT AROUND THE WORLD IN UNION. Come along to the NOWRA SCHOOL OF 
ARTS and enjoy songs and anthems from various countries and even some dancing! The 
performances are SATURDAY AUGUST 22 at 7:30 PM and SUNDAY AUGUST 23 at 2:30 
PM Book at the Shoalhaven Information Centre in Nowra on 1300 662 808. Tickets are 
$30 and $25 concession and include supper or afternoon tea.
28 August - Friday - RedBerry Quilters meeting day, 9.30am-12.30pm. St Luke’s Anglican 
Church Hall, Princess St, Berry.
29 August - Saturday - 6pm Hat’s & Wi gs Trivia Night at the Great Southern Hotel. Everyone 
is invited to come along for a fun night out in your favourite hat or wig to help raise money! 
Tickets are $35 person and include dinner, trivia and the chance to win lots of lucky door 
prizes.

FUTURE DATES
6 September - Sunday - Berry Markets (Berry Country Fair) from 8am to 2.30pm, Berry 
Showgrounds.
11 September - Friday - CWA Monthly meeting 1pm CWA rooms Victoria Street. Contact 
Marie De La Torre 4423 2164. 
11 September - Friday - RedBerry Quilters sewing day, 9.30am-3.00pm. 
St Luke’s Anglican Church Hall, Princess St, Berry
16 September - Wednesday - The Berry Evening VIEW Club monthly meeting 7pm 
Berry Bowling Club.
20 September - Sunday - 2pm Meroo Union Church Service (Non- Denominational) 
followed by after-tea with time to chat. Cnr. Boxells Lane & Princes Hwy Meroo Meadow. 
Contact Brian Outen - 4464 2842 or 0418 486 076.
21 September - Monday - David Berry Hospital Auxiliary meeting at David Berry Hospital 
Conference Room 12.30 for light lunch then meeting.
21 September - Monday - Berry Meals on Wheels meeting at RSL Hall Alexandria Street 
Berry 9am - all welcome.
24 September - Thursday - The Australian Decorative and Fine Arts Society lecture at the 
Berry School of Arts at 7.30pm, Presentation: Sir Edwin Lutyens and English architecture.
25 September - Friday - RedBerry Quilters meeting day, 9.30am-12.30pm. Luke’s Anglican 
Church Hall, Princess St, Berry.

OFFICE 
SPACE
TO LET

The Berry Courthouse still
has an offi ce available for rent.

VACANT NOW.
Small offi ce in an historic

building with excellent
parking and surrounds.

Approx. 4 metres by 5 metres.
$140 per week (includes electricity).

Call 0439 965 354 to enquire.



Saturday 26 September  
Boyd Education Centre, Riversdale

Sunday 23 August  
Boyd Education Centre, Riversdale

BABY ET LULU

127B Queen Street Berry  NSW  2535 
T:  4464 1570  F: 4464 3291 

The Emporium Food Company is  
a gourmet deli and café, sourcing 

gourmet fare from all over the globe. 

If  there is something you can’t find  
we will source it for you. 

Or you can sit in-store and enjoy  
a light lunch with Grinders coffee. 

Or you can sit in-store and enjoy a light 
lunch with Toby’s Estate Coffee.
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Fire Permit Update
Although fi re permits are no longer required,

property owners must continue to exercise caution and follow
guidelines outlined on the RFS website:http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au

Any enquiries can be forwarded to the Shoalhaven Fire Control Centre 
on (02) 4424 4424 between 8am and 5pm Monday to Friday.

Mary’s Book
Events and major attractions around Berry
For further information regarding each event please 
refer to community group listing on the next page.
August 1st & 2nd Annual Camellia & Floral Show

August 23 David Berry Hospital Mid-Winter Madness 
 Masquerade Luncheon – Berry Bowling Club. 

August 29 Hat’s & Wigs Trivia Night at the Great Southern Hotel. 
 Everyone is invited to come along for a fun night out
 in your favourite hat or wig to help raise money! 
 Tickets are $35 person and include dinner, trivia 
 and the chance to win lots of  lucky door prizes.

September 11th-12th Berry Small Farm Field Days

October 8th-11th Berry Garden Clubs Annual Garden Festival

October 17 David Berry Hospital Cavalcade of Fashion 
 – Berry Uniting Church Hall commencing 2pm 

4 October - Sunday - Berry Markets (Berry Country Fair) from 8am to 2.30pm, Berry 
Showgrounds.
9 October - Friday - RedBerry Quilters sewing day, 9.30am-3.00pm. 
St Luke’s Anglican Church Hall, Princess St, Berry.
9 October - Friday - CWA Monthly meeting 1pm CWA rooms Victoria Street. Contact Marie 
De La Torre 4423 2164.
17 October - David Berry Hospital Cavalcade of Fashion – Berry Uniting Church Hall 
commencing 2pm.
18 October - Sunday - 2pm Meroo Union Church Service (Non- Denominational) followed 
by after-tea with time to chat. Cnr. Boxells Lane & Princes Hwy Meroo Meadow . Contact 
Brian Outen - 4464 2842 or 0418 486 076.
19 October - Monday - David Berry Hospital Auxiliary meeting at David Berry Hospital 
Conference Room 12.30 for light lunch then meeting.
19 October - Monday - Berry Meals on Wheels meeting at RSL Hall Alexandria Street Berry 
9am - all welcome.
21 October - Wednesday - The Berry Evening VIEW Club monthly meeting 7pm Berry 
Bowling Club.
22 October - Thursday - The Australian Decorative and Fine Arts Society lecture at the 
Berry School of Arts at 7.30pm. Presentation: Living Stone: Renaissance Sculpture and 
Michelangelo’s ‘non-fi nito’.
23 October - Friday - RedBerry Quilters meeting day, 9.30am-12.30pm. St Luke’s Anglican 
Church Hall, Princess St, Berry.

Sunday 6 September 
Boyd Education Centre, Riversdale

SYDNEY CONSERVATORIUM 
JAZZ ORCHESTRA WITH
JAMES MULLER
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BERRY COMMUNITY GROUPS If your Berry Community Group is not listed here please return the form 
sent out or contact the Berry Alliance for the form to complete to register.

Berry Alliance Inc. 0449 569 059
PO Box 202 Berry 2535 
info@berryalliance.org.au www.berryalliance.org.au

Berry Alliance Town Crier 0428 037 572
PO Box 202 Berry 2535     
towncrier@berryalliance.org.au www.berryalliance.org.au

Berry Chamber of Commerce & Tourism Inc. 4464 3122
PO Box 216 Berry 2535 
info@berry.org.au www.berry.org.au

Amnesty International Berry Local Action Group
PO Box 397 Berry NSW 2535 4464 2879
Meets 2nd Wednesday each month 5.30pm to 6.30pm
St Luke’s Anglican Church, 68A Princess Street, Berry
info@berryamnesty.happenings.id.au    http://berryamnesty.happenings.id.au

Australian Decorative Fine Arts Society - Shoalhaven 4423 5588
PO Box 269 Berry NSW 2535 shoalhaven@adfas.org.au
Monthly, 7.30pm at Berry School of Arts 

Australian Red Cross 4464 2612
PO Box 249 Berry 2535 
1st Wednesday each month at 2.00pm, Berry Uniting Church

Australian Labor Party Berry Shoalhaven Heads Branch 4464 3965
78 Woodhill Mountain Rd Berry 2535 adriandee@bigpond.com
2nd Wednesday Monthly, Hotel Berry, 6.30pm meeting
Berry Alcoholics Anonymous 1300 903 392
Meets every Thursday Night at 7.30pm 34 Alexander Street Berry
www.shoalhavenaa.com.au

Berry Al Anon Family Group For family & friends of problem drinkers        4448 8231
Meet every Monday at 6.30pm Berry Uniting Church Hall, Albert Street Berry

Berry Bridge Club INC 4422 3343
PO Box 366 Berry 2535 mareaallen1@bigpond.com
Meets Saturdays @ 12.45pm-4.30pm at the Masonic Lodge Community Hall

Berry Community Activities Centre Inc. 4464 1476
Berry Community Craft Cottage 12 Prince Alfred St Berry 2535 
1st Monday Monthly, 5pm @ Muir House - berrymarkets@bigpond.com

Berry Computers for Seniors  4448 6267
PO Box 103 Berry  2535  berrycfs@gmail.com
1st & 3rd Wednesday monthly, 10 – 12noon Uniting Church Hall, 69 Albert Street Berry.

Berry Community Pre-school 4464 1764
PO Box 143 Berry 2535 
berrypreschool@bigpond.com  www.berrypreschool.org.au

Berry Courthouse Conservation Committee 0458 369 266
PO Box 218 Berry 2535 - 2nd Monday Bi-monthly at 5.30pm at the Berry Courthouse
functions@berrycourthouse.org.au    www.berrycourthouse.org.au

Berry Crafters & Quilters 4464 3788
Meets each Wednesday 10am – 4pm at Muir Cottage, Prince Alfred Street
Berry & District Garden Club 0413 893 508
PO Box 122 Berry 2535 
3rd Tuesday Monthly, 7.30pm St Luke’s Church Hall, Princess Street
Gail Paton - Secretary - gailpaton@bigpond.com               www.berrygardens.org.au

Berry & District Historical Society Inc. 4464 3097
PO Box 153 Berry 2535 
3rd Monday Monthly, 1pm at the Berry Museum

Berry Ethics Society 0451 153 332
PO Box 363 Berry 
Meets 1st Monday of each month at the Berry Hotel
Berry Evening View Club 4464 1032
PO Box 76 Berry 2535 jeanrolfe125.me.com
3rd Wednesday monthly, 7pm Berry Bowling Club
Berry Landcare 4464 2198
PO Box 422 Berry NSW 2535 berrylandcare@shoal.net.au
See monthly article for working bees.

Berry Leprosy Mission Auxiliary 4464 1693
17 Gwenda Avenue Berry 2535 
3rd Thursday Bi-Monthly (June, Aug etc.) 1.30pm above address.

Berry Masonic Village Auxiliary Inc. 4464 1774
PO Box 435 Berry 2535
3rd Wednesday monthly, 9:30am Activities Room Berry Masonic Village

Berry Meals on Wheels  4464 1604
PO Box 221 Berry NSW 2535 3rd Monday monthly at 9am RSL Hall Berry
Berry Men’s Shed 4464 3956 / 4464 2619 A.H
PO Box 103 Berry 2535 e: richardcwiseman@hotmail.com
Tuesdays and Thursdays 9am- 4pm North Street Berry  www.berrymensshed.com.au

Berry Playgroup 0417 796 401
Berry Community Church Hall Schofi elds Lane, Berry. Fridays 9.30-11.30
Facebook: The Berry Playgroup Email: berryplaygroup@hotmail.com

Berry Public School P&C Association 4464 1158
PO Box 222 Berry 2535 berrypandc@gmail.com

Berry RSL Sub Branch 4423 1960
PO Box 3307 North Nowra 2541 stuart.christmas@defence.gov.au
1st Tuesday Monthly at 9.30am Sub Branch Hall-26 Alexandra St Berry

Berry Rotary Club 4464 3636
PO Box 81 Berry 2535 smithgf@bigpond.com
Every Thursday 6pm for 6.30pm at Bowling Club www.berryrotary.org.au

Berry School of Arts 4464 1476
Offi ce open Thurs and Fri 10am till 3pm.

Berry Show Society Inc. 4464 1567
PO Box 173 Berry 2535
Meet 1st Tuesday monthly at Committee Rooms at the Showground
berryshow@virtualcity.com.au www.berryshow.org.au

Berry Showground Management Committee 4448 6093
PO Box 443 Berry NSW 2535 
Meet 2nd Monday Bi-monthly 7.30pm Old Council Chambers
24 hour Caretakers / Bookings - Caretakers 0427 605 200

Berry Silver Band (est. 1897) Owen 4464 1250 / Kaye 44651240
6 Clarence Street Berry 2535 kayecj@westnet.com.au
Meet Monday evenings 7.30-9.30pm, Agricultural Hall, Berry Showground

Berry Spinners and Weavers 4448 7575
PO Box 377 Berry 2535 berryspinnersandweavers@gmail.com
Thursdays 10-12noon at Berry Showground Hall

Brogers Creek Landcare 4465 1482
53 Wattamola Rd Wattamola NSW 
Last Saturday of each month 2.30-4.30pm.           

Cantares: Community Choir
Monday 7.30 - 9.00 pm
Scots’ Presbyterian Hall, Alexandra Street BerryContact: Peter Dalmazzo 4448 6164 

Country Women’s Association – Berry Branch 4423 2164
PO Box 321 Berry 2535 
2nd Friday each month at 1pm in the CWA Rooms, Victoria Street
Contact Marie De La Torre

David Berry Hospital Auxiliary 4464 1774
PO Box 285 Berry 2535 bke25349@bigpond.net.au
2nd Monday Monthly, 12.30pm David Berry Hospital Conference Room

Freemasons Lodge Broughton No. 131
PO Box 2092 Bomaderry NSW  2541 4421 7346
Secretary: John Dyason lodgebroughton131@gmail.com 

Gateway Community Garden,
141 Woodhill Mountain Rd
All welcome, plots available.   Contact: Tony Hampson 44641504 

Hands Across NSW Inc 4446 0567
PO Box 162 Cambewarra NSW 2540 
Meets 1st Sunday, monthly at Broughton Lodge, Berry Agriculture Hall 

Jaspers Brush Airport Action Group Inc.
PO Box 428 Berry NSW 2535 
Meeting – as convened www.takeaction.org.au

Knit with Love Lyn 4464 3651
c/- 34 Princess St Berry 2535 - terryandlyn@gmail.com
Meets Every Friday 1pm – 3pm St Luke’s Anglican Church Hall

Liberal Party of Australia – Berry Branch 
Meets 1st Monday of the month 6.30pm for 7pm start at Gabbys of Berry
Lodge Broughton 131 
PO Box 2092 Bomaderry NSW 2541 
1st Wednesday monthly Agricultural Hall cnr Albany & Victoria Sts

Mainly Music 4464 1693
Berry Community Church hall – for children under fi ve and parent /carers
Meets Tuesdays during school term 10-11.30am $4 per family
Penwood Rail Road Inc. 4464 1201
B215a Princes Highway Jaspers Brush 2535 johnandlynclark@bigpond.com
Running day - 1st Sun monthly - visitors welcome

 Probus Club of Berry 4422 9340
PO Box 68 Berry 2535 hughmc0803@gmail.com
Meets 2nd Tuesday monthly, 9.30am Berry Masonic Village Hall
RedBerry Quilters 4464 2587
PO Box 324 Berry NSW 2535 - 4th Friday monthly            www.redberryquilters.org
4th Friday monthly  Berry 9.30am-1.30pm
Sewing Days 2nd Friday monthly 9.30am-2.30pm both at 
St Luke’s Anglican Church Hall, Princess Street

Shoalhaven Historic Vehicle Club Inc. 4464 1723
PO Box 1, Nowra NSW 2541 
Shoalhaven Poultry Group 0410 548 704
161 Kangaroo Valley Road 1st Wednesday each month above address
info@shoalhavenpoultry.com.au www.shoalhavenpoultry.com.au

St Vincent de Paul Society 0410 548 704
PO Box 77 Berry e info@shoalhavenpoultry.com.au
1st Monday monthly 7.30pm St Patricks Church Hall

Transformers Youth Group 4423 5652
St Luke’s Anglican Church 68a Princess St Berry offi  ce@berry.anglican.asn.au
Meets every Friday 7-9pm during school term. 
Contact Grant Abbott, Youth Minister
Zonta Club of Berry Ph-0411318193 (Jean) or 4464 3648 (Lorraine)
PO Box 302 Berry 2535 email-berry@zontadistrict24.org
Meets 4th Tuesday monthly for dinner.      Website-www.zontadistrict24.org             

SPORTING GROUPS
Berry Hockey Club 0412 218 704
PO Box 4055, Nowra East NSW 2541 www.berryhockeyclub.com.au

Berry Netball Club 0417 285 789
1 Barwon St Bomaderry
Meets monthly at the Great Southern Hotel MT816834@bigpond.net.au
Berry Men’s Bowling Club David Armstrong 44641543
PO Box 139, Berry NSW 2535 Ph: 0488 729 229           Harry Harrop on 44643043

Berry Junior Mixed Touch Football  0431 530 543
7 Boran Place  Berry 2535 becandtom2@bigpond.com
School term 4 – Thursday 4pm till 6pm at the Berry Sporting Complex, North St Berry

Berry Riding Club 4464 1143
445 Coolangatta Road Berry 2535 1st Tuesday monthly at the Berry Hotel
jasiiy@bigpond.net.au www.berryridingclub.com

Berry Shoalhaven Head Rugby League Football Club
PO Box 282 Berry - Meet every 4th Wednesday, 
7pm Great Southern Hotel, Berry. Email: Wdstrong@bigpond.com 
Berry Shoalhaven Heads Cricket Club 0422 688901
PO Box 206 Berry NSW 2535 www.bshcc.nsw.cri cket.com.au
2nd Monday of each month during cricket season at the Berry Hotel
Berry Shoalhaven Heads Junior League 0438 342 722 
PO Box 162 Berry 2535 berryjuniorleague@gmail.com
First Tuesday of the month, 7.30 pm at The Top Pub.

Berry Tennis Club 0419 299 234
PO Box 133 Berry NSW 2535 e: berrytennis@hotmail.com
7.30pm bi-monthly starting in February each year, Berry Tennis Club, North St Berry

Diamond Calisthenics Club 
Meets for classes weekly during school terms at the Berry School of Arts and Scot’s 
Presbyterian Church halls, Alexandra St Berry
Contact: Jodie Dearsley President 0414 655 129.
diamondcalisthenics@hotmail.com, www.diamondcalisthenics.com
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RESTAURANTS & CAFES FUNCTIONS & CATERING

HEDGEHOGS COFFEE SHOP
4/98 Queen Street, Berry - t 4464 3051 - 7 days - 8am to 4pm
www.hedgehogscoffeeshop.com.au

JASPER VALLEY WINES
152 Croziers Road Berry NSW 2535
t (02) 4464 3796
Open Friday, Saturday, Sunday 10am - 4pm

JUST DELICIOUS
Shop 3 / 62 Albert Street Berry - t 4464 3650 - Open 7 days - 9am - 5p

MEZZADELLAS WOODFIRED PIZZA
Shop 6/97-99 Queen St, Berry Entrance via 
Alexandra St or Albert St Car Park t 4464 2045
Open 7 nights from 5pm, closed Mondays in June, AUGUST & August
Sensational woodfi red pizzas and Spanish tapas featuring local south coast 
seafood. 
Bookings essential |  www.mezzadellas.com.au
Find us on Facebook @ Mezzadellas - Instagram @ MezzaDee

SAVANNAH CAFÉ
Stan Burt Arcade (Shop 5 - in the arcade behind Cuckoo Corner)
Open 7 days 9am - 4pm (8am weekends) 
Evening Dining Tuesday, Friday & Saturday
t 4464 3880 www.savannahcafebar.com 
Facebook: facebook.com/savannahcafebar

SILOS RESTAURANT
Princes Hwy Jaspers Brush - t 4448 6160 - www.silos.com.au
Lunch: Thursday – Sunday   Dinner:  Thursday – Saturday

THE BERRY TEA SHOP
Shop 1, 66 Albert Street, Berry - t 4464 1218 - Open 7 days: 10am to 5pm
www.theberryteashop.com.au   email: info@theberryteashop.com.au

If you would like your restaurant listed here -
please contact Nancy Davies - 0428 037 572 or Email towncrier@berryalliance.org.au

Berry Restaurants & Cafes, Functions & Catering Guide

BERRY COURTHOUSE AND GARDENS
Corner Victoria and Albany Streets, Berry  - t 0458 369 266
Functions, weddings, meetings inside and in gardens.
www.berrycourthouse.org.au
email: functions@berrycourthouse.org.au

BROUGHTON MILL FARM GUESTHOUSE
78 Woodhill Mountain Road Berry  - t 4464 2446
Weddings, functions and conferences hosted and catered for on site.
www.broughtonmillfarm.com.au   email: bmfberry@bigpond.net.au

GARNISH CREATIVE CATERING
t 0432 559 078
Jo Jorgensen
www.garnishcatering.com.au

JASPER VALLEY WINES
Simple Catering – e.g. Barbeques or own catering available any day or time
152 Croziers Road Berry NSW 2535 t (02) 4464 3796

SAVANNAH CAFÉ
Stan Burt Arcade (shop 5 - in the arcade behind Cuckoo Corner)
t 4464 3880 www.savannahcafebar.com 
Facebook: facebook.com/savannahcafebar

SOUTH COAST WEDDINGS, 
FUNCTIONS AND CATERING
t 0418 217 960 
Catering for weddings, functions and dinner parties large and small.
Paul and Lisa Tebbutt
www.southcoastweddingsandcatering.com.au
email: eurochefandsouthcoastweddings@hotmail.com
facebook.com/SouthCoastWeddingsFunctionsAndCatering
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Berry
4464 2999
mcgrath.com.au

There are at least 9 good reasons to consider McGrath if you’re selling your home. Everything we 
do is aimed at achieving the best result possible for our valued clients. We would love to share 
our ideas with you on using these 9 advantages to sell your home at the best possible price.

dna database magazine

results community people

website expertiserelationships
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Phone: 0434 977 123
Email: minister@berry.uniting church.org.au

Sunday Celebrations: 9.30am
Rev. Dr. David Millkan

Groups & Activities:
• Bible Study Groups

• Fellowship Groups • Prayer Groups
• Social Craft Group

• Young People’s Drama Club
• Computers for Seniors

http://berry.unitingchurch.org.au

Berry Uniting Church

 ‘Proclaiming Christ, 
serving the community 

with love’

Albert
Street
Berry

P 4232 1082  | F 4232 3577 
E kiama@parliament.nsw.gov.au  
W www.garethward.net.au 
A  Terralong Street, Kiama NSW 2533.

Gareth 
Ward
Member for Kiama

ADVERADVERTTIISSEMEEMENTNT

“Working 
for Berry”

Can I help you?

Authorised by Gareth Ward MP, 102 Terralong Street, Kiama NSW 2533. 
This advertisement was produced using parliamentary entitlements.

Thanks for all your support for last 
month’s article.  We received so 
much positive feedback on raising 
our objection to NSW Premier 
Mike Baird’s proposal to change 
the school enrolment form. No one 
could believe in this day and age that 
a democratically elected government 
would propose not giving parents 
all the information they need to 
decide if they want to send their kids 
to religion, ethics or “supervised” 
activities in NSW public schools.
To learn more, check out the following 
link: http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
CampaignProcess.aspx?A=Link&VID=30799
930&KID=224069&LID=1146733 
Continuing in the promotion of Primary 
Ethics to Berry parents, circumventing Mike 
Baird’s initiative to withhold information, 
each month in the Berry Town Crier we 
will be publishing the views of some of our 
Primary Ethic teachers.  In this month’s story 
from Jane Lewis, she talks about the need for 
children to develop the capacity to think for 
themselves.
Please give me a call on the number below, 
or log into to the Primary Ethics website at 
www.primaryethics.com.au and register to 
become an Ethics teacher at Berry Primary.
Christopher May (Ethics Coordinator for 
Berry Primary) = 0451 153 332

[Note - the Berry Ethics Society is in no way 
associated with Berry Primary School; other than 
we coordinate the teaching of the Ethics program, 
under the Primary Ethics curriculum - www.
primaryethics.com.au]

Berry Ethics - 
Think for Yourself

When kids think 
for themselves
by Jane Lewis

I’ve been teaching Ethics at my local 
primary school for a few years now.
The reason I teach it is not because I have a 
child at the school who I want to be able to 
do Ethics; it’s not because I’m anti-religion. 
I teach Ethics because I think it’s more 
important for kids to learn to think about 
what they believe and why, rather than be 
presented with one point of view and told 
that’s what they should believe.
When given the opportunity to do so, kids are 
more than willing to explore ethical issues – 
ranging from lying and selfi shness, to how 
we should know right from wrong and why. 
They are happy to form and express their 
opinions, and equally happy for others to 
express theirs.
I think all of us – adults and kids alike – could 
do with giving a bit more thought to the big 
issues… to what’s okay and what isn’t okay 
and why.  We stand to become more ethical 
and responsible people if we can examine 
our reasons for holding a certain opinion, 
and – if they aren’t good reasons – change it.
In fact, I think one of the best things about 
Ethics is that it teaches kids that it’s okay to 
change your mind. Another is that it shows 
them that there is often a range of opinions 
on one topic… and that’s okay too. As long as 
there are sound reasons for those opinions. 
Some reasons are not sound at all and it’s 
good to know the difference.

Surely, these kinds of lessons are more 
useful in this day and age than lessons about 
religion?  And, if you were going to teach kids 
about religion, wouldn’t you want them to 
know about more than one of them?
We’re in the 21st century now.  There are 
many religions; many different points of view; 
much diversity. Kids need to learn how to live 
in that world. They need to know how to work 
out what they believe, while understanding 
that not everyone thinks the say way, or has 
the same beliefs. And to navigate their way, 
they need strong powers of reasoning.
As the motto of Primary Ethics says: ‘Just 
think about it.’
Please come and join us at Berry Primary as 
a teacher, or as a parent/student.
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NEWS FROM THE
DAVID BERRY
HOSPITAL AUXILIARY
Firstly, my apologies for my 
error in last month’s news: I 
mentioned a very generous 
donation from Berry Masonic 
Village – not so - the donation 
was from The Grange. My 
sincere apologies and thank 
you very much to the Grange.
We also had a donation from a supporter of 
$100. It also was appreciated, as the Auxiliary 
has purchased 2 tilt beds at a cost of $2,700 
each. All items for the hospital are expensive 
but are appreciated by the staff and a great 
comfort to the patients.
This month 3 members attended 
Shellharbour Hospital Auxiliary 28th  Birthday 
and the Greenwell Point Auxiliary celebrated 
her 65th Birthday. It is marvellous that these 
2 Clubs are celebrating such a lot of years 
as an auxiliary, especially Greenwell Point 
which is only a small town. Congratulation to 
you both. It is well done during a time when 
Auxiliaries are losing members.
We would like to wish Allison Ruse, a previous 
DON, all the best in her move to the Gold 
Coast Hospital; she will be missed.
We have a few catering days coming up. 
Firstly, the Camellia Show on 1st & 2nd 
August. We will be serving soup, sandwiches 

• QUALIFIED HORTICULTURIST
• GARDEN MAKEOVERS
 & RESTORATIONS

Phone Lawrie Hathaway 041 1  888 333

WE SERVICE BERRY, GERROA, GERRINGONG, KIAMA & SURROUNDING AREAS

• GARDEN MAINTENANCE
• GARDEN DESIGN & ADVICE
• REGULAR LAWN MOWING & EDGING

and slices for lunch so come along to see the 
fl owers and have a great lunch.
Later we will be catering at one of the gardens 
for the Berry Garden Festival. We will be 
holding our Annual General Meeting on 6th 
August at St. Patrick’s Hall. Come along for a 
chat and afternoon tea. Our speaker for this 
occasion will be a member of OWN - Older 
Women’s Network.
We do have a change of venue for our 
Cavalcade of Fashion to be held on 17th 
October. The Parade will be held in the Berry 
Uniting Church Hall so please change your 
diary entry; we wouldn’t like you to miss this 
one.
Until next month.
Pamela Coles - Publicity Offi cer

Recreation’s purpose 
is not to kill time but 

to make time live; 
not to keep people 
occupied, but keep 

them refreshed; not to 
offer an escape from 
life, but to provide
a discovery of life.



Page 24 - The Town Crier  AUGUST 2015

Where:  St Luke’s Church BerryWhere:  St Luke’s Church Berry
When: Mon 9.30am-11amWhen: Mon 9.30am-11am
 Tuesday 5.00pm to 6.30pm Tuesday 5.00pm to 6.30pm
 Tuesday 6.45pm to 8.15pm Tuesday 6.45pm to 8.15pm
 Wednesday 9am to 10.30am Wednesday 9am to 10.30am
Contact: Janine LordContact: Janine Lord
Ph: 0422 207 332Ph: 0422 207 332

 BERRY RED CROSS

In the past months we reported the results of 
the generosity of the Berry community in the 
amount our branch has been able to send to 
the Nepal Red Cross Appeal and the Vanuatu 
Red Cross Appeal.
In addition to this local artists and 
photographers have generously given a 
percentage of their sales to Red Cross 
from two exhibitions.  The donations were 
forwarded to the Nepal Red Cross Appeal 
and the local Red Cross Young Parents 
Program as requested by the donors.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Berry branch of the Red Cross held its 
Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 1st 
July at 2pm in the Uniting Church Hall.
President Irene Birks reported on all our 
achievements during the past year.  These 
included many fund raising events and 
collections as well as the celebration of Berry 
Branch’s 100 years of service.  At the Zone 
Conference the branch was also awarded a 
Plaque for this achievement.
Sheila Keats retired after eight years as 
Treasurer and was present with a gift of 
thanks.  Sandra Eldridge who had also served 
many years as Secretary and who had retired 
during the previous year was also given a gift 
of thanks.
The elections for the executive was held by 
our Zone Representative Denise Kennedy 
who is also retiring from this position which 
she has held for many years.
The new executive consists of:
President: Irene Birks
Vice Presidents: Fay Atkins and 
Sandra Escott

LOCAL COMMUNITY GENEROSITY
Secretary: Margaret Walsh
Treasurer: Felicity Coglan
Member Robyn Messner then gave us a 
most fascinating talk about her time living on 
Norfolk Island from 1997 to 2004.  She lived 
in Government House as her husband was 
the Administrator of the Island.  This is the 
same as being a State Governor.
She told us about the history of the island 
and about the community that lives there and 
what it is like to live there. She then told us 
of her role on the Island, part of which was 
as Patron to many of the community groups.  
For a population of two to three thousand 
people there are fi ve churches, 14 sporting 
clubs and 26 groups and service clubs.
She described Government House, its history 
and its importance to the community in the 
past and the many roles it now performs for 
the present community.  The building was in 
serious need of repair and renovation so she 
took upon herself the job of restoring it to its 
former glory period of 1829 to 1835.  The 
work was carried out by the local restoration 
team and now is a source of pride in the 
community apart from being used more by 
the community particularly for raising funds 
for many causes.

BECOMING A MEMBER OR 
VOLUNTEERING
If you wish to fi nd out about becoming 
involved with or volunteering with the Red 
Cross contact the Berry Branch of the Red 
Cross (see Community Groups page of Town 
Crier for contact details), the Nowra Red 
Cross Offi ce (1800621433) in Graham St 
Nowra or go onto the Red Cross website.

Shoalhaven Heads Berry’s women’s teams 
have been showing strength in the fi rst half of 
the season. With a total of 56 ladies registered 
they have been split into three teams who 
have all been showing impressive form. Some 
injuries have presented themselves as issues 
for coaches Rob French and Tim Kablar, 
however, with such a large group of quality 
players to choose from there has been no 
issue fi elding quality, competitive teams from 
week to week. First grade has been showing 
good form but have been struggling to achieve 
the results they arguably deserve. Currently 
sitting fi fth in the fi ve team competition the 
fi rst grade ladies have some ground to make 
up before the fi nals start in late August. The 
reserve grade ladies have also been producing 
quality football. Currently in third place in a 
division which is hotly contested at the top of 
the table, they look a serious threat capable 
of challenging in the fi nals series this season. 
The second division ladies team also sit third 
in their competition and are also likely to be 
hot contenders come fi nals time. With such a 
large number of players there have been many 
who are new to the game or have not played for 
some time and it is great to see so many new-
comers playing so well. The ladies teams play 
on Tuesday nights with both reserve grade and 
second division kicking-off at 6.30PM while 
fi rst-grade kick off at 8.00PM. With only a few 
games left in the season the only remaining 
home games are 4th August – fi rst grade and 
second division, 11th August – second division, 
18th August – second division.
Cameron Kablar

SHOALHAVEN HEADS
BERRY FOOTBALL CLUB
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LANDCARE BERRY
Weed Regrowth:
It often happens that the good intensions 
of weed clearance lead to unanticipated 
consequences. A common method is to 
bulldoze or totally clear the weeds. Another is 
to spray them with Roundup.  The immediate 
result is an absence or the death of the 
weeds. The next growing season however 
sees their regrowth or the growth of a more 
vigorous set of common invasive weeds, 
Fleabane or Wild Tobacco typically. Often 
these are spawned from wind borne seeds 
taking advantage of disturbed ground. If the 
weeds have been removed from creeks or 
gullies it can result in serious erosion. The 
use of herbicides like Roundup also kills the 
native plants or grasses that will if present 
prevent the seeding of the wind borne plants. 
These herbicides should only be delivered 
directly to individual plants.
The recent release of the biological control 
of Crofton Weed has demonstrated a better 
principal in weed control. The spread of the 
introduced fungus does not fully destroy 
but weakens the host plant. If it eradicated 
the weed the fungus would die out as well, 
enabling the more common host to reinvade.  
The fungus makes the Crofton Weed less 
dominant.

Weed and 
Native of the Month:
Weed: Cat’s Claw, Yellow Trumpet Vine, 
(Bignonia unguis-cati). A woody climber with 
twining branches and paired leaves. Flowers 
bright yellow followed by narrow bean-like 
pods 45 to cm long contain numerous seeds. 
Native: Yellow Guinea Flower, (Hibbbertia 
scandens). Yellow fl owering scrambling 
climber, native to the South Coast. Usually 

grows on fences and in 
forests. Likes shade and is 
drought tolerant.

Working Bees 
for August 2015:
Bong Bong Road: 
9-11am Sunday 9th August : 
Julia Woinarski 4464 2084.
Broughton Vale: 
2-4pm Sunday 2nd  August : 
Philip Thorniley 4464 2198.
Bundewallah Bushcare: 
2-4pm Sunday 30th August: 
John Clark 4464 3911.
Camp Quality: 9-11am Sunday 16th August : 
Jeanne Highland 4464 1271.
M ount Coolangatta: 1-3 pm Saturday 15th 
August at end of Roxbrough Rd, 
Far Meadow.
Be on time to get a lift to site : 
Myke Cunningham 0418 297 435 or 
mcunningham@pci.cx.
Mark Radium Park: 9-10am Friday 
28th August : Rodney Cole 4464 1475.
Princess Street: 10-12am Thursday 20st 
August : John Cullity 0414 362 609, 
4464 3327.
Tindalls Lane: 2-4 pm Sunday 9th August : 
Harvey Blue 4464 1880 or 
Jim Jefferis 4464 2988.
Plant identifi cation service: Please 
contact Harvey Blue 4464 1880 or 
Ian Parker, 4448 6359.

Visit our pages at:  http://www.landcare.nsw.
gov.au/groups/berry-landcare for more on 
Berry Landcare and late changes to working 
bee details. Information can also be found on 
Facebook.

Information can also be found at Berry Landcare on Facebook. 
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Ring Emily Agar our professional, energetic and 
reliable Property Manager.  
– (02) 4464 1636 – 
122 Queen Street, Berry 

* We offer prompt accounting to you
* We do regular property inspections
* We offer property maintenance by licensed 

tradespeople at reasonable prices
* Our fees are very competitive
* We are very experienced and WE CARE!

Sit back and relax while we do the hard work for you.

YOU MAKE THE MONEY – WE TAKE THE WORRY! 
LANDLORDS 

Berry Computers for SeniorsBerry Computers for Seniors  

 

Is this you in the picture?   

Or do you s ll have to cross  

the digital divide? 

Classes are held on the first and third Wednesdays of each month from 
9.00—10.30am and from 11.00am to 12.30pm.  All members are welcome to 
join us at morning tea between 10.30 and 11.00 am.  From  5th August 2015 
inclusive, the Group’s expert tutors will conduct the following classes: 

MicrosoŌ Office 

Text documents 

Spreadsheets 

Presenta ons 

Publishing 

Social Media 

Skype 

Facebook 

Email 

Web browsing 

Digital Photography 

Downloading photos from camera 

Organising photos on computer 

Edi ng photos 

Uploading photos from computer 

   iPad 

Understanding your iPad 

Basic opera ons 

Applying 

To enrol in a class or to obtain further informaƟon,  

contact Kevin Watson on 4448 6267 

Berry’s own James Carroll and Anthony Bennett from the Lifestyle 
Channel show ‘Village Vets Australia’ have teamed up to support 
the annual short course adventure race, Noah’s Challenge.  
The locals have an association with Noahs Shoalhaven through 
their long term support of the annual Noahs Shoalhaven Berry 
Cup held at Kembla Grange every September. Added to that, 
the VERY competitive boys are aiming to win their very fi rst 
Noahs Challenge.
This year, Noahs Shoal-haven 
is relocating to the Shoalhaven 
Campus of University of 
Wollongong (UOW) where the 
service will continue to provide 
care and support for children 
& young people with additional 
needs.
The Challenge, a race involving 
teams of 2 who compete to 
complete a mountain bike 
ride, 2 man canoe and run 
through the bush is held at the 
grounds and surrounds of the 
beautiful Shoalhaven campus 
of the University of Wollongong 
at West Nowra. This year there will also be a variety of stalls and 
entertainment for the children.
James feels that his experience as a delivery boy as a young person 
will help him to complete the bike leg, while Anthony is busily training 
for the run leg in gum boots! He is hoping that this will give him extra 
skills in what could be a muddy event. While they admit to being 
competitive, they are hoping that they will have a lot of inspiration 
from fellow bike riders who they follow in the Tour de France. They 
are hoping to hear from their cycling hero, Lance Armstrong, who may 
have some tips and tricks to help them win the overall event.
For more information and to register for the event go to 
http://www.noahschallenge.com.au/

James & Anthony 
Team Up For a
Good Cause
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STATUE GALLERY NOW OPENNOW OPEN
Unreal Rocks Statue Gallery has opened its doors at The Lazy Gardener on 
Coolangatta Road.  Call in and experience the craftsmanship of individually, original 
handcrafted features situated throughout the gardens.

All pieces are manufactured on-site. 
Custom made pieces can be produced on 
request,  ‘Let your imagination become 
our creation.’

Location: 16 Coolangatta Road,
Shoalhaven Heads
Email: unrealrocks1@gmail.com
Phone: Grant 0411 670 593
            Scott 0410 026 297

Our bones tell us that winter has truly arrived as we 
have shivered to the cold south blasts and winds, and 
our eyes have captured, mostly via telly, many scenes 
of snow covered peaks and frosty areas. With this as a 
backdrop the Wollondilly Group of the CWA celebrated a 
Cultural Day in Kangaroo Valley with “Christmas in July” 
as their theme. Tables were decorated appropriately and 
the menu each Branch brought to the table made up a 
Christmas gourmet of delights. The Combined CWA choir 
delighted their audience with a variety of Christmas songs, 
and all joined in the fi nale with the memory-stirring “ I’m 
Dreaming of a White Christmas.” A day enjoyed by all.
In our research into the environment we were led in to the magic 
world of the Monarch Butterfl y. It is one of the best known exotic 
Australian butterfl ies, arriving in Australia around 1871, possibly 
coming from a well established population in Vanuatu and New 
Caledonia. They are spectacularly large and colourful, with orange 
and black patterned wings spanning 7-9cms; their fl ight follows a 
graceful pattern, they’re not afraid of humans, and are long living and 
native to all areas of Australia. They are often seen on their preferred 
food plant, the milkweed. R.H.Heinlein beautifully puts it: “Butterfl ies 
are self propelled fl owers.” Their beauty and grace can help us to see 
the sunny side of life. 
Recently the ladies enjoyed a day at a boutique winery -the Two Figs 
Winery near Berry. This establishment sits proudly atop one of Mount 
Coolangatta’s foothills overlooking the Shoalhaven River and offers the 
most magical views. It was good to support a local industry while at the 
same time enjoying sensational wine tasting in each other’s company 
in such beautiful surroundings. We are indeed blessed to have such 
a wonderful environment.

Jean Stanfi eld
Publicity Offi cer

For further information contact either 
Marie 4423 2164, Sandra 4464 2836, 
the CWA website at www.cwaofnsw.org.au,
or the Secretary PO Box 321 Berry 2535

On Tuesday morning commencing at 10.00 am we get 
together at 8 Schofi elds Lane Berry Community Church 
for a time of music and fun. We commence with music, 
singing and movement, using many different instruments 
from bells, shakers, tambourines, puppets and scarves. 
The fi rst section with the music goes for about 30 minutes then the 
children, parents and carers go down to the play room for morning tea 
followed by play time with a variety of toys and play dough and also 
craft time. This is a time when children form friendships and learn to 
play with others by sharing toys and interacting with other children. 
Also the parent /carer has an opportunity to form relationships with 
other parents and the team members. 

The team members are also able to guide and assist children /parents 
with situations that are of concern or may be just be a willing ear to 
listen and be non-judgmental for the situation that the parent needs 
to talk through. 

Mainly Music has so many learning 
opportunities from language, gross motor 
skills, listening, following instructions, 

rhyme and so many others so
come along and join in the fun. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT
TRISH ON 44641693 OR 0401 151 820



• Qualified Horticulturist
• Garden Design & Advice
• Garden Makeovers & Restorations
• Garden Maintenance
• Regular Lawn Mowing & Edging

Phone Lawrie Hathaway 041 1  888 333

WE SERVICE BERRY, GERROA, GERRINGONG, KIAMA & SURROUNDING AREAS

continuing 30 years of service to the community

premium linen service for holiday accommodation

coin operated self serve washers and dryers

ironing - pick up and delivery

alterations and repairs

RAPID LAWN SERVICE
Lawns / Gardening / Maintenance

Roof & Building Repairs–––––
Roof Leaks–––––

Leak Detection–––––
Moisture Problems

0415 997 977
Info@benchmarkbuild.com.au

HERE IS HOW TO GET THE BEST KITCHEN, 
VANITY, FURNITURE, TIMBER WINDOWS, 
DOORS, FLYSCREENS AND JOINERY

Rybrook Joinery

4422 4600
CALL SCOTT OR MICHAEL

Call Robert on 

0417 655 069
Email: rapidlawnservice@outlook.com.au

Pensioner Discounts

526C Wattamolla Rd, Berry NSWW ll Rd B NSW

& Landscape management& Landscape manage
Ferncroft Rural uuuuuooooccccnnnn llllee rraarraattttffffrrrrrrrr

• Earthworks/Civil Works • Rural Fencing
• Full Landscape Construction
• Road Construction & Bridges

• Dams & Runoff Control

0418 205 225
berryjetz@bigpond.com
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Support

locally

owned

businesses.

TRADES & SERVICES DIRECTORY

Consider our
Granny Flat 

if  you have family or friends 

visiting you in Berry and they 

cannot stay at your place!

Self  contained, garden setting, in 

town, ideal for a couple

wanting short stays.

0414 750 150

kiamalaundryservices@gmail.com 
ABN: 78 931 081 184

Kiama Laundry Services
formerly Cottee’s Laundrette

140 Terralong Street Kiama 2533

02 4232 1432 

- Horse Riding Arenas/Complexes  - Rubber Tracked Bobcat
- Earthmoving - 12T Excavator 
- Roads & Top Dressings - All Fab Steel & Timber Fencing
- Complete Farm Setups  - Truck Haulage & Transport
- All Types of Road Bases/Soils - Precision Dual Grade 
  supplied and delivered    Laser Grading System

Contact Tim:  0412 528 289

The 2015 Major Pairs fi nal was taken 
out by the experienced combination of 
Luke West and Rod Loosemore from 
their formidable opponents Nathan 
Bezant and Peter Delamont. This was 
a most enthralling match in that Luke 
and Rod had jumped away to what 
appeared to be a winning lead at end 
15 of the 21 end match but from this 
point Nathan and Peter regrouped and 
this saw th em win 5 of the remaining 
6 ends to be defeated by only 3 shots. 
The other remarkable part of this 
match was that the last 3 or 4 ends 
were played in fading light to the point 
that it was virtually impossible to see 
anything other than the white jack at 
the other end of the rink.

Berry Men’s Bowling Club
With the Major Pairs fi nalised attention is now 
directed to the Major Triples Championship 
which are hoped to be completed by the 
end of July. The fi rst match played saw Ben 
Watson, Jim Abbott and Terry Bezant in 
winning form and take the match from Mark 
Power, Nathan Bezant and Wayne Skinner. 
This result points to some very competitive 
matches before the championship is decided.
The Wednesday and Saturday social bowls 
has been receiving good support and players 
have been lucky that excellent weather has 
been provided. Recent matches saw Larry 
Portner and Peter Webb leading in their 
match but their opponents Barry Dunn and 
Derek Raymond regrouped and took the 
match by 1 bowl. Other recent good form saw 
Ken Crocker, Bob Dunn and Derek Raymond 
behind on the score board but delivered 
scoring bowls over the last 3 ends and take 
the match from Marlon Rea, Harry Harrop 
and Arch MacKinnon.  

The Club recently held its Annual General 
Meeting which saw David Armstrong re-
elected as President and Derek Raymond 
returned as Secretary. The Bowls Organiser 
for 2015 / 2016 is the hard working Harry 
Harrop who can be contacted on 0488 729 
229 for more information or to book in to play 
social bowls of a Wednesday or Saturday. 
Bookings are taken up to Noon on the day 
and play commences at 12.45 pm.

David Armstrong 
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All plasterboard & 
fi brous plastering

Commercial & Domestic

★

★

our Legged

riends
PET FEEDING 
SERVICE

Ian’s Interior Linings

M: 0418 220 751

E: willey63@bigpond.com.au

M: 0401 571 228

~ Specialising in gentle,

low force techniques ~

SAFE, EFFECTIVE TREATMENT FOR:

EFTPOS available

HICAPS now available

57 Queen Street • Phone: 4464 3414

Mountain Echo Landscape & Horticulture

- Landscape Design & Construction
- All Aspects of Garden Maintenance
- Fruit & Veg Production
- Broad Acre Property Management

Katie 0424 236 235 Ryan 0409 743 828
contact@mountainecho.com.au

Excavator

Bobcat

12 Tonne Tipper

Cut & Fill

Footings

Auger Drills

Rock Grabs

Rubbish Removal

Road Bases

Ph: 4464 1531 
Wayne

0424 399 094

HAMILTON EARTHMOVERS

Country Quilts, 
Curtains & Blinds

All window fashions and 
soft furnishings

Drapes, Pelmets, Tracks & Rods
Blinds:  Timber, Roller & Roman

RING NOLA FOR A
FREE MEASURE AND QUOTE

0414 983 757

e:marknheidi@optusnet.com.auP: 4423 6448

gerringong physiotherapy
nowra central physiotherapy
shell cove physiotherapy

4234 4666

www.gerringongphysio.com

For Horses, Dogs, Cats, Birds
& all other domestic pets
Megan White
dip in animal care
Ph. 4464 2472 / 0407 407 328
whitewolf99@bigpond.com 
Established: 1995

• FEEDING • EXERCISING • RUGGING 
• GARDEN • MAIL • GARBAGE

www.fourleggedfriends.com.au

TRADES & SERVICES DIRECTORY
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Office  02 4443 8169
Mobile 0416 295 556

Landscape Design,
Restoration & Maintenance

ABN 67 991 978 355

Specialising in: Painting, Plastering.

Home Maintenance, Pressure 

Cleaning, Flyscreen Replacement

Selling or renovating your home?

Good Advice & Free Quotes

Handyman
    HONEST - RELIABLE - INSURED

CALL COL WHITEHURST
0400 135 128

Vaughn’s Lawn & 
Garden Service

Local knowledge
Professional service
Fully insured

0408 863 776
www.vaughnsgardening.com.au

LOCAL • COUNTRY • INTERSTATE
Experience a New Level of Professionalism

Phone 04 2864 3557 or 4464 3557

FLOOR
SANDING

Coolangatta 
Floor Sanding

SPECIALISING IN OLD & NEW FLOORS
FREE MEASURE AND QUOTE

PHONE GLEN 4448 7932
w w w . c o o l fl o o r s . c o m . a u    

Building in Berry and surrounding areas
Architecturally designed new homes
Extensions & Alterations, Renovations,

Bathrooms, Pergolas & Decks

Paul Morrow 0413 887 042
Email: morrowbuilding@hotmail.com

Lic: 141931c

tomorrows future, built today

TERMITES!
▼ Pre purchase termite inspections and reports
▼ Termite barriers new & existing buildings, council approved
▼ Thermal imaging and microwave inspection tools
▼ Termite Baiting Systems

FREE QUOTES Call
TERMITE SOLUTIONS-

4448 5444
termite experts

Fully Licensed, Accredited & Insured
Family Business with over 20 years experience

BERRY 
MAINTENANCE 

PLUMBING
ALL PLUMBING SERVICES

Licence L5826

Mobile: 0438 641 046
Office: 02 4464 1312

TRADES & SERVICES DIRECTORY

Quality, 
professionalism & 
friendly service
Queen Street, Berry  |  0447 674 919
www.handmadeweb.com.au

+Carpentry Services – Decks, Sheds, Repairs etc
+Aluminium Flyscreens (New or Repaired)
+Lawn Mowing/Garden Maintenance
+Home Maintenance Services
+No job too small
+Fully Insured 

Berry Home Services 
“Your Local Bloke”

Mob: 0468 300 135 Ph: 4448 6316
www.berryhomeservices.com.au

ABN 62 662 503 640abn: 44 612 691 377
p: 0422 711 911 e: phil@rossco.co
www.rossco.co

builder



ANDREW - 0416 094 421
www.seaviewkitchens.com.au

• Kitchens
• Laundries
• Vanities
• TV & Wall Units
• Office Furniture
• Custom Joinery

Free Quotes  •  Over 20 years experience

seaview
KITCHENS & JOINERY
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Southern
Tree Service

Paul Gillen

• Qualifi ed Arborist
• Qualifi ed Horticulturist
• Tree care and maintenance
• Expert trimming and tree
 removal in confi ned areas
• Chipper        • Mulch
• Advice on replacments
• Stump Grinding
• Fully Insured

Ph/Fax 4464 2822  •  Mobile 0407 405 968

rural bitumen services pty ltd
Specializing in Private Road Construction

& Bitumen Seal

• Driveways
• Carparks
• Decorative driveways
• Fully Insured

Contact Offi ce (02) 4464 1555
James 0416 269 744

All Earthworks
Landscaping
Driveways
Rural Roads

Charlie 0418 429 740
charlie@ckbcivil.com.au             Lic 244729c

MOBILE
MECHANIC

AND MACHINERY TRANSPORT
- LAWN MOWERS
- TRACTORS & MACHINERY
- LIGHT TRUCKS
- 4WD & UTES

0414 800 359
GREG LYNCH MOBILE FARM SERVICE

STONEMASONRY

design  I  build  l  restore
craftsmen in all aspects of traditional

& contemporary stone work

Visit our website for a range
of Natural Stone Solutions

www.stonehedgemasonry.com.au
50 LIDBETTER RD BERRY NSW 2535

BRETT HOFMAN: 0402 406 192 

LOOK LOOK

COMPLETE BATHROOMS
AND RENOVATIONS

From a simple leaky shower to a full bathroom 
makeover and further extensions or renovations to 
your biggest asset we are here to advise build and 
manage your project from concept to completion.

For a no obligation free quote or just advice phone

0449 668 439

- Home styling & decorating advice
- Interior & exterior colour consulting
- Sourcing furniture, art & homewares
- Preparing your property for sale

www.dwellsouthcoast.com.au   www.dwellsouthcoast.com.au   
enquiries@dwellsouthcoast.com.auenquiries@dwellsouthcoast.com.au

Tonya 0447 186 105Tonya 0447 186 105
Sharlene 0428 852 440 Sharlene 0428 852 440 

TRADES & SERVICES DIRECTORY

SHOALHAVEN

CONSTRUCTIONS

DAVID KENNEDY

0403 742 181

LICENSED BUILDER 184565C

EMAIL: SHOALHAVENCONSTRUCTIONS@GMAIL.COM

SPLIT INSTALLS  •  DUCTED INSTALLS
SERVICE  & MAINTENANCE • BREAK DOWNS

Isaac Bellette 0403 978 133
Email: isaac_bell@outlook.com

Bellette Air Conditioning for all your Cooling +  Heating Needs

ABN 95 139 978 042 Lic No. 281840C

SPLIT INSTALLS • DUCTED INSTALLS

AIR CONDITIONING Support

locally

owned

businesses.




